
BNGL Preseason Meeting Minutes 

2-27-15 at Seth Shankle’s house 

 

Members in attendance: 

Arvil Saylor  Chad Bertke  Don Williams  Jim Rider 

Keith Glass  Ken Collins  Marty Leininger  Scott Decker 

Scott Sizemore  Seth Shankle  Todd Wege 

(7 teams represented) 

 

After much discussion regarding pace of play, it was decided that we will take the following steps: 

1. On Lakeview #1, when your group reaches the green, allow the group behind you to hit. 

2. At any point during the round, if your group fails to keep up with the group ahead you should  

allow the group behind you to play through. 

 

We approved a plan to allow a league vote to decide when we should declare a rainout.  There is one 

vote per team and that vote must be submitted in person or by text message to Arvil before 5:00 on the 

day of league play.  

 

We voted to change the format of the of the season-ending tournament, switching to an 18-hole 

tournament scheduled for Saturday, 19 September.  The Tournament Committee (Seth, Chad, and Todd 

W.) will choose the format and location. 

 

Dan Nolan and John Wagner will become teammates.  Todd Edwards and Jesse Kegley will rejoin the 

league as teammates. 

 

  

 

 

 

 


